ISRP Comment/Question: The proposal does not adequately convey that this is a priority area for these activities.  

Response: There are three "valley" type areas on the Upper Salmon River.  One in Stanley Basin, the 12 mile area around Challis, and the area around Salmon.  Water temperatures are the most critical factor for salmon rearing in the Salmon River. Temperatures in the Stanley area are adequate for salmon rearing, but in the Challis area the loss of riparian shading results in significant temperature increases, plus this is the upper-most area on the mainstem river that has significant sediment input into the system.  It seems that to correct a problem one should start in the area with the worst conditions.  We can make the most improvements in terms of water temperatures, sediment reduction, and improved rearing habitat by working in this area.

ISRP Comment/Question: The proposal falls short of establishing sound scientific principles and demonstrating clear benefits to fish and wildlife. 

Response: All interim work to protect existing riparian habitat is being reviewed by NMFS, USFWS, NRCS, Peter Goodwin, IDFG, USFS, BLM, Army Corp, Water

Resources, ect.  In other words, adequate scientific review has been provided as this project has evolved.

ISRP Comment/Question: Reviewers suggest that the authors make further efforts to interact with other model watershed projects in the Lemhi, Pahsimeroi, and East Fork Salmon.  Together with the collaborators identified in Section 9 they could develop technically defensible approaches, procedures and a viable proposal.
Response: The technically defensible plan talked about is being developed by the Corp of Engineers and Dr. Peter Goodwin's grad students.  CSWCD has agreed to allow BPA to use what was originally project dollars to assist with the cost of the grad student.

The project has been coordinated with Model Watershed, but the 12 Mile

Reach is currently outside their area of coverage.  This is a good project for both the landowners and the river system.  The ISRP will be satisfied when the University of Idaho (Peter Goodwin's students) complete their model of the river.  Additionally, funding from other sources including the Corp of Engineers is hinging on funding for FY2000 from BPA and the completion of the River Modeling by Peter Goodwin's grad student. 

